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I’m still working on filling the Newsletter Editor position.  After asking several people, I now have one 

person who has expressed an interest and is considering it.  I’m grateful to Pat H who continues to get 

the job done.     

I registered the Area for the Al-Anon 70th Anniversary Virtual Celebration and held a virtual watch party 

on our Zoom account.  17 people from NYN attended.   I had some major technical challenges to 

overcome to be able to rebroadcast the event and I’m grateful to my son who spent 3 hours with me 

working through the details and Ellen who ran a test with me.      One of my biggest challenges was 

getting the word out to everyone in the area with short notice.   I welcome suggestions as to how we 

can improve communications.   

The two committees (Finance and Website) and the two thought forces (Considering How to 

Incorporate Electronic Meetings into the NYN Geographic Area  and Assembly Format)  have met or 

have been scheduled to meet.    

 

Gratefully Growing through Service,  

Carol C. 


